
Dates to Remember:
● SAT for Seniors - Wednesday, October 13
● GS/MS/CAPS Parent Conferences - Wednesday, October 13 & Thursday, October 14
● HS Parent Teacher Conferences - Thursday, October 14
● Homecoming - Friday, October 22
● PSAT for Sophomores and Optional for Juniors - Tuesday, October 26
● AP vs. HS Decision Deadline - Thursday, October 28

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD ZOOM MEETING
Wednesday, October 20, 7 pm

To join the Zoom meeting: The meeting agenda containing the Zoom link will be posted
when ready here: https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554

The agenda will also provide instructions for public comments.

Board Policy Manual: How does the public know about Corbett School District Board policies?  We have an
easy to access online policy manual.  Please check this link for more information:
http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp

2021-22 School Board Members: Michelle Vo - Board Chair;        Todd Mickalson- Board Vice Chair
Bob Buttke, Katey Kinnear, Todd Redfern, Rebecca Bratton, David Grandberg.
Student Representative - Galilea Rios-Schultz, alternate is Shelby Brill.

Regular board meetings are held the third Wednesday of each month, except where noted (*), at 7 pm.
Everyone is welcome, and each meeting includes time for public comment.  Future meetings:

November 17 December 15 January 19 February 16 *March 9*
April 20 May 18 June 15

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE to SCHOOL BOARD

After reading through an impressive batch of applications, Galilea Rios-Schultz has
been selected as the 2021-2022 student representative to the school board, and
Shelby Brill has been selected as the alternate.  Shelby will then take Gali’s place as
the student representative in July 2022.

Congratulations, and thanks to all the applicants!  It was a tough choice.  If you have
any student concerns you would like shared with the school board, feel free to reach
out to these students.
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FROM INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT DAN WOLD...
It is so nice to be underway full-time and in-person (as of this writing). We have had
some additional challenges related to the pandemic, but so far, thanks to our
dedicated staff, parents, and board, we are moving forward and getting back into the
routines. Our student and staff population totals roughly 1,200 people; as of this
writing we have had eleven COVID-positive cases, or just under 1%. Our health
authority, Multnomah County Health Department, has also quarantined 47 people, or
about 4% of our population, due to exposure to six of these COVID-positive
individuals (the other five were kept home and there were no exposures). I want to give a huge "shout
out" to our nursing staff and our administrative assistants; they have put in long and hectic days
keeping up with the mandatory tracking, communicating, and reporting involved.

Guidance is changing frequently, but for now all students, staff, and visitors are required to wear face
coverings indoors, and outdoors if congregating. The mandate reads:

"All individuals 5 years of age and older to wear a face covering outdoors when individuals cannot or
do not consistently maintain at least 6 feet of physical distance from people not in their household."

This applies to students, staff, and visitors, including spectators at athletic events. Thank you for your
understanding and cooperation as we navigate these frequent changes.

Plans for the remodeling and construction at the Woodard site continue, with design 50% complete.
There are several layers of permits, variances, and approvals to work through, and that process is
ongoing. Recent initial cost estimates came in higher than anticipated, but still within our total bond
amount. If there are no more unexpected delays, the timeline still allows for a Fall 2022 move-in.
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PROOF of COVID IMMUNIZATION STATUS

Dear Corbett School District staff, substitutes, coaches, contractors, and volunteers,

The district is collecting proof of vaccination and immunization status to comply with
Governor Brown’s directive legally requiring all K-12 school district staff, substitutes,
contractors, coaches, and volunteers to become fully vaccinated against COVID-19 by
October 18, 2021.

Corbett School District staff members: Please provide a copy of your vaccination card
or exception request form (religious or medical) to Robin Lindeen-Blakeley in the district
office, either in person or via email rlindeen@corbett.k12.or.us by October 5th.

Substitutes: All active CTA substitutes should have received an email from CTA
Substitute Services (not the Corbet School District) regarding CTA’s process for collecting
vaccination cards as well as applications for religious or medical exceptions.  On October
18, 2021, CTA will be deactivating any substitutes who have not submitted proof of being
fully vaccinated or have an approved exception.  If you have questions contact CTA
Substitute Services.

Coaches & Athletic Support: Please provide a copy of your vaccination card or
exception request form (religious or medical) to Angela Davis, either in person or via email
adavis@corbett.k12.or.us by October 5th.

Volunteers (individuals & school organizations) & Contractors: Please provide a copy
of your vaccination card or exception request form (religious or medical) to Nancy Gyerko,
either in person or via email ngyerko@corbett.k12.or.us no later than two weeks prior to
the event for which you are volunteering or contracting. As a volunteer or contractor, you
will submit to Nancy at the same time a Criminal History Verification form with
Confidentiality Statement agreement, and COVID Waiver of Liability form.  All of these can
be found at this link: https://corbett.k12.or.us/about/volunteers-contractors-forms/

The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) recently issued OAR 333-019-1030 that applies to
staff, substitutes, contractors, coaches, and volunteers in all schools and school-based
programs.  As with state executive branch employees and health care workers, religious
and medical exceptions may apply.  OHA also released some helpful frequently asked
questions.

TRANSLATION SERVICES

Would you like to receive notices in other languages? Please fill out this form below.
Хотите получать уведомления на русском языке? Хотите получать уведомления на русском

языке? Пожалуйста, заполните эту форму ниже.
¿Le gustaría recibir avisos en español? Por favor complete este formulario a continuación.

Translation Request - Click here

Please contact Melissa Davis for more information.
Mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us
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All services at the Reynolds Health Center are available to all current Corbett Students.

Multnomah County Health Department has partnered with Reynolds School District to provide
high-quality primary, mental, and dental healthcare services at Reynolds High School.  The Reynolds
Student Health Center is like having a regular doctor’s office in school. The facility serves all K-12
students with or without insurance, and there are no out-of-pocket costs. All students are welcome,
regardless of race, ethnicity, gender identity, sexual orientation, documentation status, religion, or
ability.

Call 503-988-3340 to schedule a visit! In-person, phone, and video appointments are available.

Office Hours:
● Open Monday - Friday
● Regular Hours: 7:45am–3:45pm
● Open late on Wednesdays: 9:15am–5:15pm
● Closed for Lunch: 1:00–1:30pm

The Student Health Center is located on the west side of the Reynolds High School campus.  Please
enter through the west entrance, off of Imagination Way.  If you are coming from 238th Drive, turn
right on Imagination Way.  If you are coming from 257th Drive, turn left.  *Entrance through the school
is not permitted at this time.

Services
● Sports physicals
● Regular exams
● Illness and injuries
● Vaccinations
● Mental health counseling
● Sexual health services
● Routine lab tests
● COVID-19 testing and vaccines*
● Prescription medications
● Teeth cleaning, sealants, and dental screenings
● Vision and blood pressure screenings
● Health education, counseling, and wellness promotion

*Reynolds Student Health Center provides a weekly COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic from 2:40pm to
4:40pm on Wednesdays.  Call 503-988-3340 to schedule. Drop-ins are welcome.  Vaccination is
free and available to all Multnomah County residents ages 12–19, regardless of immigration or
insurance status.  Youth ages 12–14 must be accompanied by a parent or guardian or have a
signed consent form.
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This fall, Corbett School District will again ask parents/guardians, staff, and students in grades 3-12
to complete the YouthTruth Survey.  This partnership is a result of the Student Investment
Account(SIA) process that began the 2019-2020 school year.  This tool helps us to gather ongoing
feedback from our school community regarding what we are doing well and what we can improve.
The YouthTruth Student Survey is a nationally recognized survey used in hundreds of schools and
districts across the country, surveying hundreds of thousands of students.  All the surveys are
anonymous and individual ratings are not identified in any reports because results are shared at the
group level.

The Student Survey asks students about their experiences in the school and with their teachers,
including how engaged they are at school, the rigor of their coursework, and their preparedness for
the future.

The Family Survey gives parents/guardians the opportunity to provide feedback to their child's school
in areas such as culture, engagement, relationships, communication & feedback, school safety, and
resources.

The Staff Survey gives school-based staff members the opportunity to provide feedback about their
experience as staff members in areas such as culture, relationships, engagement, professional
development & support, and school safety.

Our school will use this information to assist in the development of plans for school improvement.  For
information about this survey, please visit http://youthtruthsurvey.org, or contact Holly Dearixon,
hdearixon@corbett.k12.or.us.

The survey window is from October 4 to 29.  The link to the Family Survey will be emailed the  first
week of October.  Parents will receive more information regarding the Student Survey from their
child’s teacher before the survey is administered.  Although we want to hear from as many students,
families and staff as possible, participation is voluntary.

The Student Survey is available in English, Spanish, and Russian.  The Family Survey is available in
English, Spanish, Russian, Vietnamese, Korean, Mandarin, Portuguese, and French.  The language is
selected from a dropdown menu at the beginning of the survey.

Parents who do not want their child to participate in the student survey should contact the classroom
teacher.
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S.W.O.R.D. STUDENT GROUP

The Corbett S.W.O.R.D (Students Wiping Out Racial Discriminiation) is a student-led group that is
helping address issues of racial injustice that appear both in and outside of the Corbett Community.
The group was created during the 2020-2021 school year and met weekly via Zoom.  The group was
able to meet in person on September 7, 2021, to kick off another wonderful year!  The SWORD group
will meet every Wednesday during lunch in Ms. Leedom’s office.  If you’re interested in joining
SWORD, email Helen Leedom, the Academy/High School counselor, at hleedom@corbett.k12.or.us.
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STUDENT PHOTO RETAKE DAYS
Main Campus Gr. 6-12 = Monday, October 18

Grade School = Tuesday, Nov. 9

CAPS = Wednesday, November 10

MOUNTAIN BIKING GROUP

A group of Corbett students had their first mountain bike race on August 28 in Newport. The Corbett
kids were listed as Corbett School instead of Gorge Composite, since there were more than five kids
from one school.  Five made it to the podium (top five riders) and four more got in the top ten.  Pretty
impressive, given that the team was one of the smallest.  The coach, Mia Schreiner, said, "I'm also
proud of their sportsmanship (some other teams had a few issues, but ours behaved impeccably)".

Podium finishers were: Top 10: Gus Leone, 8th
Ariana Schreiner, 1st place Alana Wilburn, 8th
Ben Leone, 1st place Rowan Wilburn, 9th
Sophia Schreiner, 3rd place Aubrey Aho, 10th
Elyssa Schreiner, 5th place Ellie Aho, 11th
Jackson Chiu, 5th place Isaiah Irving, 15th

Ariana Schreiner 1st place on the podium Jonas Aho on the jump

OFFICE CONTACTS:
For absences or lateness, please call or email the appropriate office first thing in the morning.  Be
sure to include your students’ first and last name in your message:

GS: Mrs. Carrie Evans, 503-261-4236, cevans@corbett.k12.or.us

MS/HS: Mrs. Erin Gibbs, 503-261-4226 or egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us

CAPS: Mrs. Nancy Gyerko, 503-261-4294 or ngyerko@corbett.k12.or.us

Leaving early?  Come to the GS, MS/HS, or CAPS office to sign your student out.

8

mailto:cevans@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:ngyerok@corbett.k12.or.us


DIVERSE VOICES, EVENTS, & ACHIEVEMENTS

October is Filipino American History Month.  Filipino Americans are
the second largest Asian American group in the nation.  This month
honors their history, accomplishments, and legacy.  The celebration
commemorates the first recorded presence of Filipinos in the continental
U.S. on Oct. 18, 1587.

Filipino Americans have played an important role in social justice
movements from the United Farmworkers Movement and the American Indian Movement, to civil
rights, voting rights, and Black Lives Matter.

October 5, 1877 - Chief Joseph of the Nez Perce Indians surrendered on this
date to the U.S. Cavalry troops at Bear's Paw, Montana. "From where the sun
now stands, I will fight no more forever," he declared.  Earlier in the year, the
U.S. government broke a land treaty with the Nez Perce, forcing the group out of
their homeland in the Wallowa Valley region of Oregon, for relocation in Idaho.
In the midst of their journey, Chief Joseph learned that three young Nez Perce
warriors had killed a band of white settlers.  Fearing retaliation by the U.S. Army,
the chief began one of the great retreats in American military history.

For more than three months, Chief Joseph led fewer than 300 Nez Perce Indians toward the
Canadian border.  The Nez Perce outmaneuvered and battled more than 2,000 pursuing U.S.
soldiers.  During the long retreat, he treated prisoners humanely and won the admiration of whites by
purchasing supplies along the way rather than stealing them.  Finally, only 40 miles short of his
Canadian goal, Chief Joseph was cornered by the U.S. Army, and his people were forcibly relocated
to a barren reservation in Indian Territory.

October 11: National Coming Out Day. For those who identify as lesbian, gay,
bisexual, or transgender, this day celebrates coming out and the recognition of the
1987 march on Washington for gay and lesbian equality.  National Coming Out Day
continues to raise awareness for individuals within the LGBTQ+ community, and
champion the idea that homophobia thrives in silence.  On this day, many people
who identify as LGBTQ+ will “come out” (a term stemming from the phrase “come out
of the closet”) to friends or family about their sexuality, which is a very big moment.
On this day the history of the LGBTQ+ movement and its champions are honored.

October 11: The second Monday in October, typically marked
as the federal holiday of Columbus Day, is also recognized as
Indigenous Peoples Day.  Because the two holidays share a
calendar date, it is possible to celebrate both.

When Columbus Day is celebrated without acknowledging the
complicated history surrounding it, a distorted view of events
can get presented.  This can cause Native Americans and those of indigenous heritage to feel as if
both the achievements and the sufferings endured by their ancestors don’t have a place in the story
of America.  Indigenous Peoples Day is in no way meant to detract from recognizing
Italian-Americans or their impact on our society.  Rather, it serves as a celebration of all peoples and
cultures that contribute to the vibrant tapestry of the shared American story.
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GRADE SCHOOL NEWS

It has been so nice to have our students back for in person, full time instruction. We have mastered
the morning drop off and we continue to improve with dismissal. Please remember that K/1 students
end their day at 3:35pm and 2/3 and 4/5 classrooms dismiss at 3:40pm. Please try to arrive close to
your child’s dismissal time and not before.

Our K/1 classrooms will be learning about the life cycle of salmon and will continue to writers of
narrative stories. They have made a lot of progress on learning the routines and making it through the
long days!

The 2/3 classrooms are working on building strong reading habits. They will begin to practice
phonetic-based spelling words, handwriting, grammar, and hopefully some word processing skills. In
Gorge Studies, they will begin the year studying economics for second and third graders! The
students will work on budgeting in a pretend world that their teachers will set up. We will also study
the different types of businesses that are in our local area and the types of businesses which helped
Corbett grow into a community years ago.

4/5 students are learning about birds found in our area, building their reading stamina, and writing
stories. Our 4/5 students are setting a good example for our younger students. They are also able to
choose between band, strings, or general music. You can often find this group out on the soccer field
or under a tree reading a good book!

All Corbett Grade School teachers will be inviting their families to meet to talk about their students
and how best to help them move forward throughout the school year.
Conferences will be held October 13 and 14 virtually. Your classroom teacher will be contacting you
soon to schedule a time!

CORBETT GRADE SCHOOL PICTURE RETAKE DAY
Tuesday, Nov. 9 is Picture Retake Day!
Lifetouch Picture Order
School Name: Corbett Grade School
Picture Day ID: EVT28H8SF

Corbett Grade School September Thought Exchange:
What are your hopes for this school year, our students, and our community?
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8/9 ACADEMY & HS STUDENTS of the MONTH - AUGUST & SEPTEMBER!
8th: Lashanti Sims - Shanti Sims consistently impresses me with her excellent questions, her hard work, and
her cheerfulness. She is a joy to teach in both Algebra and P.E. I’m glad she’s in my classes. - Mr. Rondema

Lashanti is very creative and kind to others. She is a willing participant in homeroom and her stories brighten
my day! - Mrs. Radulesk

Lashanti regularly goes above and beyond in her English class! Whether it's through actively and thoughtfully
contributing to class discussions, or by giving 110% effort in her assignments, Lashanti demonstrates
excellence every day. - Mr. Groh

Shanti has shown curiosity, engagement, and is willing to participate. I have really enjoyed having her in
science class so far! - Mr. Aye

Lashanti challenges herself with her artwork everyday, always thinking about how she can improve on it and
keeping her mind open to new possibilities. - Mr. Young

Lashanti is a thoughtful and inquisitive student. She asks insightful questions that push the class further.  In
only the 3 weeks of classes she stands out in her intellect, and her caring and positive attitude. I've enjoyed
having Lashanti in class this year! - Mr. Wise

8th: Oak Irving - Oak is a thoughtful, bright, and caring person. I feel lucky to have him in AP
Geo this year as he continues to offer insight into course material that deepens overall
learning for his classmates. - Mrs. Radulesk

Oak's enthusiasm and participation can only be matched by his creativity and imagination. I
love the fact he is so willing to always answer a question in class. - Mr. Aye

9th: Travis Cooley - Travis... so bright, so thoughtful, so loud. :) Travis dives into everything
he works on and is funny and kind to his classmates. He makes the environment in my
classroom feel extra welcoming. - Mrs. Radulesk

Travis is a joy to have in class and a positive influence on those around him! He’s committed
to understanding the material always and helps out his peers when they’re having trouble.
Always friendly and upbeat :) - Ms. Bassell

Travis has shown leadership, integrity, and compassion in homeroom so far. I really appreciate his willingness
to open up to the class. - Mr. Aye

Travis built my new storage cabinet! - Mr. Wallace

Travis brings active participation to my class and I'm so excited to have that. Thanks for all your good
questions and comments. :) - Ms. Thole

Travis is always willing to share and help other students. He is always asking insightful questions and has
thoughtful responses. - Ms. Lambert

9th: Thatcher Peterson - Thatcher is a responsible and hard-working student who hits that
magical balance of humorous-but-respectful. - Mrs. White

Thatcher is an asset to social studies class. He works very hard and is kind to everyone in the
room! I am looking forward to spending the year with him. - Mrs. Radulesk
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8/9 ACADEMY & HS STUDENTS of the MONTH, continued...

Thatcher Peterson is always one of the first students to volunteer to help in my class, and is genuinely pleasant
to all of the other kids.  He is attentive, diligent, responsible, and determined to always do his very best. - Mr.
Blaeuer

I'm so excited to have Thatcher in class this year. I can tell he'll offer many creative ideas to the class. Like, ¡la
mostaza! :) - Ms. Thole

10th: Ian McElmurry - I don’t get to teach Ian McElmurry in a class, but I am honored to coach
him in Cross Country and Track. He works hard, embraces challenges, and is an excellent
teammate. The example he sets for his teammates and the encouragement he provides make
him an inimitable part of our team. - Mr. Rondema

Ian is conscientious and intentional, but can still go with the flow when needed (which is even
more important this year!) - Mrs. White

Ian is kind and respectful. He consistently does his best work. - Ms. Ducey

Ian's energy in the classroom is such a gift! He's engaged and gets other students invested, as well. I'm
grateful to have him in class this year. :) - Ms. Thole

Ian is a bright, driven student. Although I only worked with Ian during CDL, he was one of the few students that
kept class going. He participated actively and respectfully and demonstrated a high level of maturity for his
age. I also really appreciated his sense of humor. ¡Buen trabajo, Ian! - Mr. Wise

10th: Ethan Pinedo - Ethan was such a joy to teach for the past two years! He's very kind,
hardworking, and approachable. I know he is a supportive brother to all of his siblings and
continued to work hard when school went online. I'll miss having him in class this year! - Mrs.
Radulesk

Ethan has a positive attitude, and launches full-force into whatever tasks he is given. If I ask
him to do something, I can consider it done--and done well! - Mrs. White

Ethan Pinedo takes time to include and encourage others. - Mr. Young

I so appreciate how much Ethan participated on Zoom in Spanish class last year. It made all the difference! I'm
happy to have him in class for the "in-person experience" this year. :) - Ms. Thole

11th: Ava Horton - Ava Horton consistently challenges her teammates on the Cross Country
and Track teams to work harder and be better. She pushes herself to be her best and in the
process sets an example for all of her teammates to follow. I’m lucky I get to coach her in Cross
Country and Track. - Mr. Rondema

Ava is a brilliant writer and made great contributions to discussions in APUSH last year.  I
literally used to save her essays for the end of the stack so I would have something amazing to

read at the end. - Ms. Duprey

Ava is a joy to have in class, she always has a smile to share.  She does amazing work and is an incredible
student. - Ms. Ducey

Ava Horton makes class discussion interesting simply by asking questions that relate to multiple subjects. - Mr.
Young

Ava brings a great energy to class. She's invested in the material, but also warm and human. I enjoy starting
my mornings off with her presence. :) - Ms. Thole
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8/9 ACADEMY & HS STUDENTS of the MONTH, continued...

Ava is a student that you can rely on in a classroom. She's mature, thoughtful, caring, respectful...the list could
go on. Ava was a standout when I had her in class two years ago! - Mr. Wise

11th: Nadia Rose - Nadia is a joy to have in my AP literature class. Regardless of the specific topic we are
discussing in class, Nadia always offers insightful and thought provoking perspectives that add a valuable
combination of depth and scope to the conversation. - Mr. Groh

Naida is a great student.  She is inquisitive and insightful. - Ms. Ducey

Nadia Rose does not waste a moment--she is curious and driven! - Mr. Young

Nadia has demonstrated her intellect over and over again in class. At times when I'm seeking a simple answer
to a question, she adds a layer of history and wisdom to her replies. She's a bright student that seeks to know
more. I appreciate what she contributes to class! - Mr. Wise

12th: Hannah Evans - Hannah Evans has been an amazing office aide.  She has jumped right in
without being asked and is always willing to do anything I have for her.  She has a great attitude
and always has a smile on her face. - Mrs. Gibbs

I haven’t had a chance to teach Hannah for a couple of years, but she remains a cheerful
presence in our school. She is kind, encouraging, and positive. I’m so glad she’s part of our
community. - Mr. Rondema

Hannah has matured into a strong and dedicated adult whose kindness and friendly attitude makes our school
community better! I am really proud of her and excited to see what she tackles after high school! - Mrs.
Radulesk

Hannah is a thoughtful student, and I am so happy to have her in yoga again this year!!! - Ms. Ducey

I so appreciate Hannah! She always does her best in school and in life. I appreciated her great attitude in class
and especially her willingness to participate in Zoom Advisory last year. :) - Ms. Thole

12th: Andrew Gorecki - Andrew is extremely friendly and thoughtful with all he does. His
presence in our school community makes Corbett stronger and helps students feel safe and
welcome. I am really proud of how far he's come since freshman year! - Mrs. Radulesk

Andrew is a thoughtful participant in class and always adds interesting information to class
discussions. - Ms. Duprey

Andrew brings positive energy to class.  He asks thoughtful questions. - Ms. Ducey

Andrew Gorecki shows interest in class and isn't afraid to share his thinking in class. He's wonderful :) - Ms.
Petrie

Andrew Gorecki is a strong communicator and is thoughtful about how to get the most out of school. - Mr.
Young

Andrew is such a kind student. I always enjoyed his ability to be present in conversations. I miss having him in
class and I know the world will be a nicer place because of his role in it! :) - Ms. Thole

I have appreciated Andrew's demeanor and how he carries himself. I've known him over the years and he
consistently stands out as a great person, kind to the core. In addition to that, Andrew also is an advocate for
himself, which is a trait hard to come by in high school. He speaks up when he doesn't understand something
and strives to improve himself. Andrew is a great choice for Student of the Month! - Mr. Wise
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CAPS ARTISTS

This piece (left) was created by Zevi Gross.  It's a half photo/half sketch
of his classmate Joaquin Kloss. "I think the lips were really hard.  I like the
eyes the most.  I also like trying to match the
shade of the skin."

This piece (right) is also a half photo/half sketch
that was created by Ozora Spevak.  It's a

portrait of her classmate Wyatt Moist. "Matching
the sweater was really hard.  I worked on it off and on for two days.  I am

really happy with how the hair and the eyes turned out."

BE PART of the CORBETT BOOSTERS TEAM!
As sports are revving back into action, we’d like to invite
interested community members to join our team!  The

Corbett Boosters Board of Directors is looking to fill the
roles of president, vice-president, treasurer, and
secretary.  Other positions are available as well.

If you are interested, please email
Christie Dillard at cdillard@corbett.k12.or.us or

Angela Davis at adavis@corbett.k12.or.us.

Go Cards! Go Cards!

SAT/PSAT

All seniors are automatically registered for the school day SAT on October 13.
All sophomores are automatically registered for the school day PSAT on October 26.

If you are a junior that would like to take the PSAT to participate in the National Merit Scholarship
Program (more info here), please email Mrs. Childress by Monday, October 4, to participate.
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FREE LUNCH ALL SCHOOL YEAR

Due to COVID-19, the USDA has released waivers effective for the entire 2021-22 school year.  This
means the Corbett School District will serve free meals to all students, age 18 years and under.

As a result, there is no need to complete a Free & Reduced Lunch
application for student meals. However, we still encourage families
to complete an application.  Approval can qualify students for
significantly reduced school sport rates and reduced fees for
some community programs (you may need to provide a copy of
your award letter to qualify).

The school district receives additional federal funding based on
how many students have applied and qualified for free and reduced meals — so if you fill out a
form and qualify, you are helping both your family and your school!

How does a family qualify?
Click here to view the current year Income Eligibility Guidelines for the 2021-2022 School Year.

How does a family apply?
Click here to complete the Federal online application.
Click here to complete Oregon’s online Household Application for Free & Reduced Meals.

YEARBOOKS & ACTIVITY CARDS ON SALE NOW!
● Gr. 8 - 12 main campus yearbook = $37.00
● Gr. 8 - 12 main campus activity card = $40.00
● Gr. 6 - 7 main campus activity card = $30.00

Activity cards provide students with free admission to all home
high school athletic events, and their fees help support

Middle School / 8-9 Academy / High School sponsored activities in general.

They can be purchased online via credit card with your MealTime account (5% fee incurred),
or with Mrs. Gibbs via cash or check in the MS/HS office.

SCHOOL COUNSELING SERVICES
For questions about access to resources at Corbett School District,

please call Student Services at (503) 261-4235.

School Psychologist:
Dawn Becker – dbecker@mesd.k12.or.us, 971-238-1815

Counselor CAPS (K-8) & Main Campus Middle School (6-7):
Vanessa Knight – vknight@corbett.k12.or.us, 503-261-4241

Counselor Main Campus (8-12):
Helen Leedom – hleedom@mesd.k12.or.us, 971-236-2754

Grade School Counselor & Behavior Consultant:
Anna McNeely – amcneely@mesd.k12.or.us, 503-750-7281
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GET READY for JOG-A-THON!

This year the Grade School will be doing the Jog-A-Thon on October 12th and 13th outdoors
(weather permitting). This is our major fundraiser of the year and funds from this event have
gone on to fund:

● Gaga ball pit
● Improvements to other playground equipment
● Chromebooks and carts
● Artist in residence
● ECO and field trips
● Classroom books and supplies

The last week of September you will see information coming home with Grade School children so
keep an eye out and get ready to encourage and support our Cardinal Scholars!

How can you help PTA, or keep up with what we are doing?
Below is a list of things that are ways you can help, support, and even become members of the PTA
for the 2021/2022 school year:

● Please join the PTA this year!  You can do so by filling out a physical form that is found in the
Grade School front office. You can also go directly to Oregon PTA and complete the form to
make a payment.  If you choose this option please make sure you select CORBETT ELM
PTA (CORBETT) under the local unit.  The third option is to email
corbettcardinalspta@gmail.com and we will send  you a google form to complete.

● Please follow the PTA on Facebook: Corbett PTA | Facebook this is where we post about
upcoming meetings, volunteer opportunities, and other fun activities happening at the
school.

● Please support the Corbett PTA when you shop at Amazon: smile.amazon.com and select
"Corbett Elem PTA”

● Download the Boxtop app on your phone and scan or email receipts to help Corbett PTA
raise money for the school.

SCHOOL POSITIONS AVAILABLE

The following positions are currently available for the 2021-22 school year:
● K-5 Special Education Assistant I (.85 FTE)
● Special Education Assistant I (.85 FTE)
● Educational Assistant CAPS School (.83 FTE)
● Substitute Bus Drivers

You can apply online at https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx. If you
have any questions please call Deputy Clerk Robin Lindeen-Blakeley at
503-261-4211.
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C.H.A.M.P.S. PANDA EXPRESS FUNDRAISER - OCTOBER 14
Promo Code 327819

For the school to get credit, customers need to show either an electronic or paper copy of the flyer.
https://community.pandaexpress.com/fundraiser/events/promotions/e2a2ad2b-f2a3-2932-1904-1d995ee8599a/en/landing
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MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION SERVICES
Multnomah County Mental Health Call Center

If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning, Mental Health and
Addiction Services is here to listen.  Seek help by calling the Mental Health Call
Center at 503-988-4888.  Our team of mental health professionals is prepared
to help anyone experiencing mental health issues at any time, in any language.

When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get:
● Free, 24/7 mental health support
● Interpretation services for non-English speakers
● Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies
● Help finding mental health providers
● Information about non-crisis community resources

Urgent Walk-In Clinic
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic.

The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health crisis at no cost.
● Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis
● Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse practitioner
● Get help with medication and treatment

Location: Cascadia Behavioral Healthcare Urgent Walk-in Clinic
4212 SE Division St, Portland

Hours: Monday - Saturday 7 am-10:30 pm, Sunday 9 am-9 pm
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Corbett students can visit any of these Health Centers.
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Reynolds Health Center is open & is the closest Student Health Center.
All Corbett Students may obtain their services.
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CHILD FIND

Public schools will ensure that all students with disabilities who are eligible for kindergarten through
21 years of age, residing within their attendance area, have available to them a free and appropriate
public education in the least restrictive environment. The rights of children with disabilities and their
parents will be protected in accordance with state and federal laws.

School districts must locate and identify individuals who have disabilities from birth to age 21. If you
or someone you know has a child with a disability who may be in need of special education and
related services, you can initiate a referral through your local schools.

The following is a list of Multnomah County school districts:

Centennial School District 503-760-7990
Corbett School District 503-261-4235
David Douglas School District 503-261-8209
Gresham-Barlow School District 503-261-4650
Parkrose School District 503-408-2118
Portland School District 503-916-3152
Reynolds School District 503-661-7200
Riverdale School District 503-262-4840
Multnomah Early Childhood Program 503-261-5535

Subscribe to the Latest News and Monthly e-Newsletter
via email:

Self-subscribe from the school website, under the “Useful Links” heading or
https://feedburner.google.com/fb/a/mailverify?uri=LatestNewsCorbettSchoolDistrict&amp;loc=en_US

● Visit our FaceBook page at : https://www.facebook.com/corbettschools/

● Visit the School website at: www.corbett.k12.or.us
● Visit the Student Services web page at:

https://corbett.k12.or.us/schools/student-services/special-education/
● Visit the Corbett Mental Health & Behavior Support website at:

https://sites.google.com/mesd.k12.or.us/corbett-mhbs/home
● Flash Alert: Receive additional closure and emergency emails and text messages through

Flash Alert. There is no cost to recipients for this service and there is an annual opt-in renewal
process to keep the database current.  To sign up for Flash Alert click on this link and choose
Manage Your Messenger Subscription. https://www.flashalert.net/
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